BURTON TOWNSHIP
McHenry County, Illinois

SEPTEMBER 12, 2017

BURTON TOWNSHIP REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Supervisor Jones called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, September 12, 2017 in the Village Hall, Spring Grove, IL.
Roll call present: Supervisor Jones, Clerk Shetsky, Road Commissioner Sutton, Trustees; Eileen Miller, Merrilee Anhalt, Dennis Riechert and Assessor Jessica Hubert.
Absent: John Flood

Guest: Ted Trzaskowski
Supervisor Jones led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
The minutes of the regular meeting held on August 08, 2017 were read. Trustee: Eileen Miller made a motion to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Trustee: Merrilee Anhalt. The accounts payable were presented for payment for the various funds, they were audited, initialed and ordered paid.
Accounts Payable
Township Supervisor: 

Road Comm. Dan Sutton

$1,548.00


Supervisor Sam Jones

             $ 896.66

Jessica Huber                                          $1,887.19

Clerk April Shetsky


$387.00

Trustee Eileen Miller                                $78.65

Trustee Merrilee Anhalt


$78.65

Trustee Dennis Riechert                          $78.65

Verizon (Town Cell Phones)                    $166.90

ComEd



             $25.81

NICOR




$30.25

Dam, Snell & Tavierne

             $255.00

Mediacom (Town phone $ Internet)         $87.78
Jessica Huber (reimbursement)              $540.95
Neil Anderson (Legal Services)               $300.00


                                       

Road & Bridge:


Dave Zimmer (Rent/Utilities)

$1,200.00  

ComEd (Street Lights)

             $401.26

ComEd (Shop)      

             $46.82
             Nicor Gas                                                 $24.86
             Cell Phone (Highway Phone)
             $58.00

Waste Management (Trash)                    $165.91

Menards (Pipes)                                      $28.92

Eddies Tree Service (Tree removal)       $5,000.00

Quality Tire Service (Tire)                       $207.19

Dusty DC Electrical (Truck #5)                $125.00


Dan Sutton (Reimbursement)                  $49.99


Bennys Service (Truck Inspections)        $94.00


Burton Township (Reimbursement)         $781.92

Payroll

Steve Shetsky (Gross)                            $1,587.00

Bryan Miller (Gross)                                $   561.00
Supervisors Report
· Our accountant does not have the new comptroller program in place being that the site is not set up yet.
· The Annual Treasures report will be posted in our local paper this month.
· TOI is asking for any Legislative issues to be brought to their attention at this time.
· Prevailing wages are up to be voted on this month
· Sam learned that Jack Franks is pushing for the program “McRide” in our area.
Richmond Township agreed to use the new program along with the Senior Transportation. The senior transportations program is less costly for our residents.
· During the Consortium meeting, the Village of Spring Grove reported that they are “dipping into their savings”.
· Spring Grove will have two new restaurants coming to our area. One in the old Tommys building and the other in the Spring Grove Tavern.

· The number of enrolled students into the high school next year are down considerably from the past. More parents are sending their children to private schools. 
There are less homes being built in the Richmond/Spring Grove area due to the cost of living and taxes in Illinois.
· No update on the relocation of the Town Hall.

Road & Bridge
· Muriel, North Shore and Ravinia roads have been repaved. Danielle will be re done in the fall.
· The Tree removal is complete.
Assessors Report
· Jessica, Bob and Alex went to assess the Richardson Farm and found 6 unassessed buildings along with 3 new silos and a big home in the process of construction. Bob will be adding all of these to the 2016 and 2017 assessments. 
· Jessica submitted the books and reviewed questions from the county. This will be published on the 18th.
All appeals must be completed by October 18, 2017.

The county assessment notices will be mailed by the 15th.

Our EQ factor is one of the lower numbers in the area is 1.0471 which equals about a     4 ½ % increase in tax dollars.
· Jessica reevaluated the properties in Red Oak & Business Park. She found a lot with new construction, which will allow for additional monies for levies.

· Other than keeping an eye out for a couple of bills that will affect exemptions, there was no news from the August assessor’s meeting.

· Jessica will be attending her final class in Lyle on Oct. 18th & 19th.
Clerks Report:
· No report at this time.
Trustees Report: 
· Merrilee reported there is no news of a Senior Transportation meeting scheduled.
New Business:
· No report at this time
Old Business:
· No report at this time.
Public Comments
· No report at this time.
Adjournment of Regular Meeting:
A motion was made by Trustee: Eileen Miller to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 pm it was seconded by Trustee: Dennis Riechert, voice vote all ayes, motion carried.
April Shetsky
Burton Township Clerk

